April 4, 2006

TO:                Mark Sidran, Chairman

                      Patrick Oshie, Commissioner

                      Philip Jones, Commissioner

FROM:          Vicki Elliott, Assistant Director, Transportation Safety

                      Sally Turnbull, Compliance Specialist

SUBJECT:    Recommended Penalty Assessment No. TV-060325

                      Capitol Moving and Storage, Inc.

Attached is a Notice of Penalties, accompanied by a compliance review, regarding Capitol Moving and Storage, Inc.(Capitol). In the Notice, staff is recommending that you issue a penalty assessment against Capitol for one violation of WAC 480.14.560, which requires transportation companies to maintain their vehicles in a safe condition at all times and to be free of defects likely to result in an accident or breakdown.

In November 2005, Motor Carrier Safety Investigator Leon Macomber inspected the vehicles of Capitol. He found high vehicle defect and out-of-service ratios. Mr. Macomber found 75% of vehicles with safety defects and 25% of vehicles with defects severe enough to put them out-of-service. In February 2006, Mr. Macomber inspected the vehicles a second time. At that inspection, he found an 80% defect ratio and a 20% out-of service ratio. Five vehicles were inspected and one of the five was placed out-of-service.
Because of Capitol’s failure to adequately maintain its vehicles, we recommend the commission penalize Capitol for one violation of WAC 480-15-560.
Please let either of us know if you have any questions or would like to discuss this penalty.
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